
Sunday 31st January 2021 
   Epiphany 4 

4. I am the Resurrection and the Life 

John 11: 17-44  

__________________________________________________________________ 

Join us for our streamed Sunday service  
on YouTube or Facebook 
 

The address for the All Saints channel is  
https://www.youtube.com/c/allsaintschurchhoole 
or you can search on YouTube for ‘All Saints Hoole’  
 

https://www.facebook.com/allsaintshoole/ 
or you can search Facebook for ‘All Saints Church Hoole’ 
 

The service will start at 10.45am followed by Coffee and Chat on ZOOM which 
starts 5 minutes after the service finishes. The link is as above but also on the 
Facebook and YouTube chat 

In our prayers….. 

Pray for the bereaved Especially for the family and friends of the 

late Jack Frost, Beryl Liversage, Mildred Morris, John Gerrard and 

Joyce Almond. 

 

Pray for those bereaved a year ago Especially for the family and 

friends of the late Keith Proctor. 

Pray for the sick Especially for Cora Fielding, Florence Petri, Brian Ashford, 

Chris, Kieron and John Bellis, Colin Pinches, Brian Sanders, Patrick Taylor, 

Brian (Amy Turner's son-in-law) and Angela Underhill. 

Pray for the long-term sick Especially for Jane Ashford, Chris Barrowcliff, 

Celia Bennion, Stephen Beveridge, Reg & Jane Bolton, Mina Bowles, Audrey 

Davies, Katy Durdant-Hollamby, Peter Fabian, Joe Fielding, Ruth Gerrard, 

Ron Griffiths, Gill Holt, Jeannie Hughes, Megan Jones, Pip Jones, Peter & 

Catherine King, Rachel Kirkland, Elizabeth Lusty (Pawson), Bill Morgan, Len 

Morris, Cath Reeve, Wendy Smith, John Speare, Tony Thackray, Amy Turner,  

Raphael Vize, Paula Warren, Catherine Wilson and others at home  

especially Sheila Davies, Gladys Heppell and Joyce Kirby. 

All Saints Church Hoole contact details 

The church administrator: 01244 322056 
email: office@allsaints.church  

 

The centre manager:  01244 345649 
email: centre@allsaints.church 

 

Our web address is www.allsaints.church 
 Follow us on Twitter @allsaintshoole 

N O T I C E S 

Prayer Focus 
For those who are suffering with Covid 

in hospital and at home 

The Archbishops of Canterbury and York are issuing a call to the nation to 

pause and reflect to remember the more than 100,000 people across the 

UK who have died after contracting Covid-19 and all those who know 

 and love them.  
 

Join together in prayer at 6pm every evening through February to  

‘reflect on the enormity of this pandemic’ 
 

Gracious God, 

as we remember before you the thousands who have died, 

surround us and all who mourn with your strong compassion. 

Be gentle with us in our grief, 

protect us from despair, 

and give us grace to persevere and face the future with hope 

in Jesus Christ our risen Lord.  Amen.  

Len Morris would like to thank everybody for their prayers and  

support during this sad time.  Thank you also to those who were able 

to attend Mildred’s funeral and to Vicki for a lovely service which can 

be viewed at https://www.facebook.com/allsaintshoole/ 

https://www.facebook.com/allsaintshoole/
https://www.facebook.com/allsaintshoole/


 

 

 NEWS FROM HOOLE CHURCH OF ENGLAND  
 PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 

We would usually have lots of information to share about fun activities and 
achievements from school but we are in such unusual times! Our school is over-
coming obstacles in new and diverse ways and running slightly differently at 
present. Despite this, we are proud to continue to let the light of our school 
family shine brightly.  
 

The majority of our children are engaged in remote learning. Class teachers are 
providing a morning welcome and input to support children working on their 
work in English, Mathematics and other areas of the curriculum. In addition to 
this, pupils also have a weekly social meeting with their classmates so they have 
opportunities to share news and stay in touch with their friends.   
 

Mrs Elaine Robertson, our school Learning Mentor, has a virtual worry box so 
that members of our school family can share their worries or concerns. This 
means that children or their families can still access pastoral support from us 
despite the fact that they are not in school. Mrs Robertson and a team of 
dedicated staff are telephoning children throughout the week to offer support, 
motivation and encouragement.  
 

During the week, we set additional challenges for children to engage with linked 
to subjects such as Physical Education. We are also currently supporting the 
National Society for the Protection of Birds (NSPB) with the Big Garden  
Birdwatch with children monitoring the birds and wildlife visiting their gardens.  
 

We never stand still and our remote learning offer is being enhanced all the 
time! We have added two weekly collective worship sessions at the start and 
end of the week and story time session. The story time sessions happen every 
day at 2.30pm and we are starting with Michael Morpugo’s magical tale of  
adventure, Kensuke’s Kingdom.  
 

We have got some exciting plans to coincide with National Storytelling Week 
which takes place from 30th January – 1st February. Watch this space! 
 

Thank you for your interest and prayers for our school family.  
 

Ros Flanders,  
Headteacher 

TUESDAY IS CHATTY DAY!  
I will be in the Church Centre between 9am and 3pm 
every Tuesday if you want to phone for a chat or for 
prayer.  If you know someone else who would benefit 
from a phone call  phone 01244 345649 or email me at 
rhiannon.cooke@allsaints.church  
 

I look forward to chatting with you. Rhiannon 

Gill Holt is taking orders for handmade cards raising funds 

for TEARFUND.  Please email office@allsaints.church for 

more Information. 

__________________________________________________________________ 

‘We are launching My ChurchSuite to help us all keep connected 

within All Saints Church. Please keep an eye on your email inbox 

for an invitation, then download the app on your smartphone or 

tablet, or visit on your computer. 

Email rachel.kirkland@allsaints.church if you need any help!’  

 

Foodbank still need your support.  If possible, please donate  

online so that they can buy items they are in need of.  Thank you. 

https://westcheshire.foodbank.org.uk/give-help/donate-money/  

https://www.facebook.com/KidsBankChester/ 
Please pray for KidsBank and those who need their 
help. They have had 32 referrals in the first 2 weeks of  
January as opposed to 20 in the whole of January 2020! 
Donations are strictly limited to the links that are on 
the facebook page or cash donations very welcome.  

mailto:rhiannon.cooke@allsaints.church
mailto:g1llh@outlook.com
mailto:rachel.kirkland@allsaints.church
https://westcheshire.foodbank.org.uk/give-help/donate-money/


 

 

BILL MORGAN 
 

We are very fortunate at All Saints’ to have amongst our brothers and 

sisters in Christ some wonderful examples of people whose Christian 

belief shines through their lives – their actions, their words, their very 

presence. 

  

In Bill Morgan we have a prime example of such a person: he always 

recognises the wonderful grace of God and through his faithful service 

to All Saints’ has been an example to us all. For over 50 years he has 

prepared our Parish accounts and each year has explained in words 

that non-accountants can understand what the figures mean.  He has 

inspired us with his faith that God will provide – and he does! 

  

We give thanks to God for Bill and the care and time he has given to All 

Saints’, for the inspiration he has provided to us.  As he retires from his 

role, we hope he knows how much he is loved by those who have had 

the privilege to call him a brother in Christ. 

 

 


